

## Birthdays: January 13 Meilí Daniel, 16 Tím Stoen, 21 Vickie Brandes, 29 Michael Moreland; February 1 Don Claybrook, 3 Anna Morland, 4 Shízuko McConathy, 7 Darlene Clay, 8 Chatter Bishoff, 8 Yola Sharpe, 9 Christine Wotila

## **Ongoing Schedule:**

Sundays 9 a.m. Adult Sunday School – Ronn Garton Library, Preston Hall

Sundays 10 a.m. Sunday Worship Service – Sanctuary

Sundays 10 a.m. Children's Sunday School & Childcare during Worship Service – Preston Hall, 1<sup>st</sup> level

Sundays 10 a.m. Teen Church – Bob Nelson Room, Preston Hall

Sundays 7 p.m. Mug & Bible Study - Dale & Lois Leister's home, 961-5457

1<sup>st</sup> Sundays Communion 10 a.m.

2<sup>nd</sup> Sundays after worship - Computer Assistance Hour – Alma Mendosa Room, Eidsath House

4<sup>th</sup> Sundays 11:30 a.m. Mission Committee meeting – Fireside Room, Eidsath House

1<sup>st</sup> Mondays 5 p.m. Worship Committee meeting – Alma Mendosa Room, Eidsath House

2<sup>nd</sup> Mondays 6:30 p.m. Session Meets – Alma Mendosa Room, Eidsath House

Mondays 1:30 Rainbow Prayer Group - Fireside Room, Eidsath House, Kathy McGuinness, 408-242-9377

Mondays 4:30 to 6:30 p.m. Youth Group – Preston Hall, Daphne Mejia, 937-5403

Tuesdays 9:15 a.m. Women's Bible Study – Ronn Garton Library, Preston Hall

Tuesdays 1:30 to 4:30 p.m. Deacon's Outreach Program, including food and showers.

Tuesdays 6:30 p.m. PNC – Alma Mendosa Room, Eidsath House

Wednesdays 3:00 p.m. Christian Spirituality Study – Fireside Room, Eidsath House

Last Wednesday of the month, 5:30 p.m. Soul Food outreach dinner – Preston Hall

Thursdays 9:00 a.m. Men's Bible Study – Alma Mendosa Room, Eidsath House

3<sup>rd</sup> Thursdays 2:30 p.m. Deacons' Meeting – Alma Mendosa Room, Eidsath House

Thursdays 6:30 p.m. Choir Practice – Alma Mendosa Room, Eidsath House

Thursdays & Fridays, counseling sessions with Kathy Mooney – Fireside Room, Eidsath House

Fridays 5 p.m. Ringing of our bell, honoring the week's war casualties

**Note:** CD's of sermons available from the Library after church or weekdays in the office. Audio/Podcasts of sermons are made available each week on the church website.

Rev. Bill McGuinness, Pastor <u>pastorbill@mendopres.org</u>
Daphne Mejia, Director of Children & Youth Ministries <u>daphne@mendopres.org</u>
Kathleen Mooney, Counseling <u>lifeissues@mendopres.org</u>

## MENDOCINO PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH

Charlotte Stone, Office Administrator

44831 Main Street / P.O. Box 105 • Mendocino, CA 95460 • (707) 937-5441 • <u>www.mendopres.org</u>
Office Hours: Mon-Thurs 9 to 4 (closed for lunch); Fri 9 to 12 • email: <u>office@mendopres.org</u>

- Need computer help? NormaLee's 2<sup>nd</sup> Sunday Computer Class will be held today in the choir room, Eidsath House. If unable to attend, email your questions ahead of time for next month's class: nandres@mcn.org
- Session meets @ 6:30 p.m., Monday, January 8<sup>th</sup>
- A memorial service will be held for Nancy Swehla at Mendocino Presbyterian Church at 11am, Saturday, **January 17**<sup>th</sup>. The family encourages people to wear colors to the service.
- The upcoming United Christian Women's Salad Potluck Luncheon will be held on Thursday, January 22<sup>nd</sup>, at Mendocino Presbyterian Church. If you would like to help with this event, call Julie Meuschke, 937-2543, or Pam Salyards, 964-7714. Also, please contact one of them to RSVP. Look for more details in next week's News & Notes.
- 2015 Offering/pledge envelopes are available at the back of the church for individuals who received envelopes in 2014. Boxes are numbered for specific individuals or families. If you do not have a box of envelopes and would like one, see Katey O'Brien, Financial Secretary, 937-4988. An envelope for per capita is included in each box. 2015 per capita is \$29.55 per active member <a href="http://oga.pcusa.org/section/departments/per-capita/importance-capita-funding/">http://oga.pcusa.org/section/departments/per-capita/importance-capita-funding/</a>
- Soon MPC will be taking a leap forward in reducing our contribution to landfills and the cost of our garbage pick-up by using a simple program for rerouting food waste to our green can instead of the garbage can. Input has been received from volunteers and staff who coordinate activities such as Sunday Coffee Hour, Tuesday Outreach, Monday/Wednesday Redwood Coast Senior Meals, and the Children & Youth activities. You can help too! More details to come . . . "...God's work in creation is too wonderful, too ancient, too beautiful, too good to be desecrated...Restoring creation is God's own work in our time, in which God comes both to judge and to restore..."—PC(USA) Environmental Policy



News & Notes Mendocino Presbyterian Church January 11, 2015